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The IQAC as part of its annual quality initiatives, in order to interact with the teachers 
about their role in the process of NAAC reaccreditation, organized a workshop on “Preparing 
for NAAC-2021 – Role of Teachers” in collaboration with the KUPGTA on 5th October 2020, 
in virtual mode on Google Meet platform. 

 
Dr. Gururaj S. Hadagali, Co-ordinator, IQAC, initiated the proceedings by welcoming the 

authorities of the University and the teachers for the Workshop. He also spoke about the need 
and significance of the workshop. 

 
Inaugurating the workshop, Prof. K.B. Gudasi, Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor, emphasized the 

need to conduct quality research, seek research grants and involve voluntarily and holistically in 
the academic progress of the University. He motivated the teachers stating that if they take one 
step towards research enhancement, he would initiate two steps from the University side. He also 
suggested for strengthening linkages and collaborations; and engaging in aggressive and quality 
publications. He assured of maximum facilities and supportive environment for undertaking 
research activities and programmes. He insisted for an active participation of all the teachers for 
collective efforts to obtain higher grading by the NAAC, in the next cycle of reaccreditation due 
in December 2021. 

 
 It was followed by a detailed presentation by the Director, covering the following 
themes: 
 

i. Need and importance of assessment and accreditation; 
ii. The revised accreditation framework that focuses on data base build-up, documentation 

and compliance to all clarifications sought by NAAC. 
iii. Conducting 360 degree evaluation/feedback of the curriculum, teaching, learning 

processes and student support services and amenities. Teachers should be part of the 
feedback process by educating and motivating the students to submit the feedback forms; 

iv. The nature of information and documentation that are expected to be prepared for each of 
the components and the mode of conveying the same; 

v. The need for teachers to act voluntarily to collect, compile and share information to the 
IQAC, whenever asked for; and 

vi. IQAC timeline and plan of action. 
 
After the presentation, the Director requested that the presentation will be shared with the 

teachers for their reference, suggestions and follow up actions. 
 
The Registrar, Dr. K.T. Hanamanthappa highlighted the need for continuous learning and 

upgradation. He focused on ‘inter-personal relationships’ while working in a team. Academic 
activities being team efforts, he advised the teachers to adopt broad-mindedness by keeping 
aside biases or prejudices. He also emphasized that the NAAC preparation is going to be one of 
the biggest challenges and could be effectively faced if everyone joins hands. He sought the co-
operation of everybody in the process. 



 
Prof. R.R. Kamble, President, KUPGTA, in his concluding remarks, reiterated the 

concerns raised by the Vice-Chancellor and the Registrar, and requested the teachers to ‘own’ up 
the process of university development and enhance the reputation of the University at higher 
level. He also assured that the teaching community will always support the University 
administration in its constructive efforts.  

 
The Workshop ended with Dr. Hanamagouda, the Secretary of the KUPGTA thanking 

every one for making the Workshop successful.  
 
 
 
 
   

Director      Registrar 
 


